School Board Special Meeting
April 23, 2020

A work session of the Redbank Valley School Board was held on Thursday, April 23,
2020 at 6:30 p.m VIA ZOOM. The following members were in attendance: Carrie Adams, Dee
Bell, Jason Barnett, Bill Reddinger, Linda Ferringer, Chad Shaffer, Donald Nair, Ann Kopnitsky
and Darren Bain.

The special meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Bill Reddinger, President.
Agenda Items: Budget .Bus Contractor and Security

A motion was made by Chad Shaffer seconded by Dee Bell to Pay the Bus Contractors.
Approved 8-0-1 Abstain (Bell)

A motion was made by Chad Shaffer seconded by Linda Ferringer for safe and secure
grant funds. Administration recommends MVS Security. MVS is part of Co Stars. We currently
use this for our door lock system. Discussion on grant. The cameras are covered 100% through
the grant. Dee spoke on not hiring in district for the bid. Amy Spoke on what we needed for
school and received bids back, she explained what we needed for Redbank Valley. Darren Bain
thinks we should clarify and make sure we did the right thing check things out for one more

week. Money is earmarked for cameras. Administration recommends this company, experienced.
Approved 7-2. No (Bain, Bell)

Return of Jessica Abraham to return 1 week earlier than first said from sabbatical. Motion
Carried Unanimously

Mr. Reddinger asked for public comment: No one commented.

The special board Meeting concluded at 7:01 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Cheryl Motter
Board Secretary




